City of Albuquerque

Advisory Committee for Transit of the Mobility Impaired (para-transit)

August 9, 2011 – Minutes  
PAB Members Attending: Tracy Agiovlasitis (Chairman), Mike D’Arco, Olimpia Castillo Jayne Frandsen, Judy Moore & Bill Richardson (TAB liaison) 
Transit Staff Attending: Bruce Rizzieri 
Guests Attending: Joe Sorenson, Diana Marquez, Ellen Nolan, Donald Good, Marcella Gallegos, Robert Farris, Robert Stevenson, Kathleen Stevenson, Marilyn Martinez, Douglas Miller and Steve Scarton
Tracy A, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 10:31 am.  Roll call noted above. Tracy A noted there is no written agenda prepared for today, but read items from July agenda since most will be follow up. Jayne F moved to approve the agenda as read, Mike D seconded & all approved.  Judy M moved to approve the July 2011, Jayne F seconded and all approved.  
Public Comments: (2-minute limit) – 
1. Joe S – stated he does not understand or agree with his scheduled ride time being changed without the passenger being aware of it.  In July he had a SunVan rides actually arrive one hour before and one hour after the scheduled pick-up times.  For example, he had a ride scheduled for 8:11 am one morning, did not receive an IVR reminder call the night before, but when he received the 5 minute prior to pick-up IVR call shortly before 7:11 am he scrambled to get ready in time.  This happened again but an hour after the scheduled time.  Joe does not appreciate or understand how his ride time can be changed without notifying him.  He also stated the IVR calls are very inconsistent. 
2. Ellen N – stated that the IVR calls are very inconsistent for her as well and most of the attendees agreed.  
3. Douglas M – stated he had the same problem with a scheduled ride time being changed making it impossible to get to his appointment on time, so he cancelled the appointment and the ride.  He also was concerned that since he was then cancelling the ride after 2 hours before he received a No Show for that ride when he only cancelled since his ride time was changed without his permission or awareness.  Jayne F told him that he can speak to an ABQ Ride supervisor to possibly have the No Show removed due to the unusual circumstances, especially if they are a result of ABQ Ride errors.
4. Marcella G – stated that when she received an IVR reminder call the night before for a scheduled ride it had been changed from the agreed time of 8:15 to 7:15 without her awareness.  She called in the morning and Danny H changed the time back for her, but the van still came at 7:40am making it difficult for her to plan.
5. Diana M – stated when she was in the van last week, the van pulled over to the side of the road and an ABQ Ride employee from a car that pulled up behind them replaced the current van driver making her late to her appointment.   She asked about this situation and Bruce R stated that possibly due to their random drug testing, it could have been that the driver had to be replaced in the middle of the day, but the actual switch should have been done when the van was stopped at the beginning or end of a passengers ride.
►In regard to the universal problems with rides being rescheduled without the rider’s knowledge, Bruce said this was the first he has heard of it and he will follow up (taking some specific individual information from attendees).  Tracy A asked if this is a result of staff tweaking the schedules to fit the “placement rides” into the routes, but Bruce R said that they should be only changing what van takes the scheduled pick-ups and no pick-up times should be changed. 

ABQ Ride Performance Metrics: Bruce R presented the statistics from July 2011 compared to July 2010 to the committee and public as detailed below.  Bruce R noted that he would like to have the chart compile totals according to the fiscal year rather than the last 8 months.
	Statistics July
	Yr 2011
	Yr 2010

	Reservations Made
	22,065
	21,306

	Ride Refusals
	52
	

	Placements (all rides provided)
	192
	61

	Cancellations
	5,077
	3,626

	No Shows
	617
	387

	Number passengers
	17,390
	19,664

	Number companions or attendants
	2,468
	1,921

	Percentage of Subscriptions
	41.2 %
	42.1%

	On Time Performance percentage
	84.2%
	86.3%

	311 Transit Calls
	236
	


Tracy A stated that last month Bill R requested a further breakdown of safety issue types and employee behavior that may actually be more safety issues. There was some discussion regarding how to indicate the need for mechanical repairs when a safety issue is called in by a rider. Bruce R noted that at the end of each day the last driver of every van is responsible for turning in a Vehicle Defect Sheet if there is any mechanical issue and it is either fixed before the next day or that van is taken out of commission until the repair is complete. Bruce R stated that they are working with a person named Robert from the main city offices to create a specific breakdown of the information from People Soft for ABQ Ride (as well as for what other departments specifically would like).  They are also working on more complete definitions of what should be included as safety issues, as well as comprehensive definitions of other issues. These definitions will be consistent with 311 staff and ABQ Ride CSR’s (customer service representatives).  Due to this there was no breakdown of the 236 transit calls captured by People Soft through 311 and ABQ Ride in July 2011.
Requested ride time vs Negotiated time is broken down into the time rides are actually scheduled in relationship to the time requested either before or after the requested time.  Tracy A reminded us that any scheduled beyond the 60 minutes (or 1 hour) are considered ABQ Ride error since Federal Regulations call for rides being scheduled within 1 hour of time requested, but that those persons did get a ride.  Bruce R pointed out that about 84% of all rides are scheduled within 15 minutes of the requested time.
	Within 5 minutes
	Between 6 & 15 minutes
	Between 16 & 30 minutes
	Between 31 & 45 minutes
	Between 46 & 60 minutes
	Beyond 61 minutes

	15036 rides
	2151 rides
	1347 rides
	623 rides
	1196 rides
	38 rides

	73.7 %
	10.5 %
	6.6 %
	3.1 %
	5.9 %
	0.2 %


New Application & Certification Process Draft: Bruce R reported that he is removing the information regarding the comprehensive assessment from the new application since they do not have the staff or training available to provide the comprehensive assessment at this time.  He wants to change the wording regarding “Notice of Eligibility Determination” to give a more accurate timeline they will notify the applicant rather than using the FTA rule of no later than 21 days after the interview evaluation process. He will then send the new application to the city legal department for review before implementing it.  Tracy A stated that Bianca was sending out determination letters and ID cards within 2 weeks which she considers a pretty fast turnaround time. Bruce R also stated he will reorganize staffing and provide training for the interviewers using staff with more than clerical skills.
New van invoice/order update – Bruce R stated they have picked the camera configuration and hope to have the final bids in for the vans including the add-in products such as the cameras by the end of next week.  They will also have to include the cost of inspectors being present as required by federal laws when more than 10 vans are being ordered.  He does not have the total number of vans at this time, but reminds us that most will be replacements for older vans in their fleet.
Driver Customer Service working with Persons with Disabilities – Bruce R stated that there is no contract on record with DRNM for staff sensitivity training or best practices for working with persons with disabilities.  Marilyn M, who has requested to provide a training session for drivers, stated she spoke with Sandra at ABQ Ride and was offered to do training on August 2nd.  She presented this committee with a power point she has prepared for this and asked for comments and input, after which she would reschedule with Sandra for a later date.  Tracy A moved that this committee review printed copy of the power point and we will get back to Marilyn by August 19th and suggested Bruce R also look at it as well.  Mike D asked if there is already a block in the training such as this and Bruce R said they do have sensitivity training for all new drivers, but he wants to make sure there are also refresher courses as well that are meaningful for drivers.  He has also put a full time position into the budget for a regular one staff person trainer who will review and create manuals as well.  Currently training is done by different personnel on a rotating basis.  Tracy A noted that this sounds good for continuity and standardization of training whether they use an outside contractor such as DRNM for sensitivity training. 
Updated Rider Manual needed – Judy M noted the importance of an up to date and detailed manual and Tracy A asked when we could help staff in this process.  Bruce R stated that it will probably take about 4 months to replace Danny H’s position, which included customer service supervisor and all SunVan operations, and until then not much can probably be done.
Appeals Process plan for changes –Tracy A stressed that this continues to be an issue and that the committee was notified at 8:16 am today that there had been an appeal scheduled for 9:30am.  Although the appellant did not show, it is not reasonable notice and the current office Policy and Procedure Manual (dated 2008) notes that the committee will be notified 7 days before.  Mike D asks that we adhere to the 7 days and Bruce R agreed to that in the future.
Committee Business:

a. Membership – Mike D stated that he met with Giselle Alvarez from the mayor’s office due to his term renewal request and he feels confident that there is sincere interest in this committee and he has renewed his appointment.  He stated that there were approximately 6-8 applicants and he feels confident that the ones the Mayor requests will be submitted to the City Council for approval in September 2011.  Mike D shared that he showed the binder of information Tracy A personally compiled for members to Giselle and he requested better support including all information needed be provided to this committee by the city Mayor’s office and ABQ ride offices.  Tracy A asked Bruce R to have his staff assist in educating new members to the general operations and language used by ABQ Ride and the industry.  He agreed to do so. 
b. City Resolution for this committee - Tracy A noted that many years back they also reviewed changes to the antiquated City Resolution with the previous Mayor in which the number of members was reduced from 12 to 8 members – a more feasible number since in the past it has been difficult to keep members who are riders on the committee as their health changes.  Mike D noted that he desires it to maintain several SunVan riders along with the advocates since the firsthand knowledge using SunVan is important.  Bill R asked if the proposed resolution was still available and reminded us that it was Tony Pedroncelli under Mayor Chavez who worked with us on the updates.  Tracy A read the current resolution we are operating from which was approved by City Council February 2, 1996 aloud and suggested this also be included on the agenda at the September city Council meeting.  Tracy A offered Bruce R to give input of changes he feels need to be included as well.  Mike D stated he asked Giselle if our committee is officially a sub-committee to the TAB (Transit Advisory Board) and she indicated it is not.  Tracy A stated it is also her understanding from the mayor’s office that while this committee was a sub-committee many years ago, we are currently a stand-alone committee as evidenced by our independent membership that does not include any TAB members as well as resolution wording.  She does agree however that communication between the TAB and ACTMI is important.
c. Annual Report to the Mayor – Tracy A asked committee members to bring a list of accomplishments, issues and goals for SunVan and this committee to the September meeting.  The minutes of meetings are also posted on the website with details of this committee’s actions, discussions, ideas and suggestions and can be accessed for each member to compile a list.  Mike D stated that he asked Giselle to clarify if this committee is accountable to the Mayor or to ABW Ride.  Tracy A stated it is her understanding they are accountable to the Mayor and welcomes the clarification.
New Business:  
1. ABQ Ride staff liaison to this committee – Mike D stated he, nor the Mayor’s office, is clear who is our liaison and Bruce R reminded us that he stated he was the liaison for the next few months.  Mike D complemented Bruce R for having the room prepared for this meeting for the last two meetings and noted he had mentioned that to Giselle.
2. Meeting Open to the Public – Mike D requested that the front desk staff person not open the doors to this room until a few minutes prior to the meeting starting so that public persons are not present for proceedings of private appeals.  Bruce R stated he would ensure that happens.  
3. Committee members who utilize SunVan – Mike D asks that any member of the committee who uses SunVan to attend be allowed to use CWR (call when ready) for the ride home after the meeting.  In the past Olimpia C has been picked up by SunVan prior to the end of the meeting and this is not acceptable.  Olimpia C was unsure if she had scheduled the ride home or not in those cases, but Bruce R agreed that they can use CWR for the ride home.
4. New Veterans Transport & Community Living Initiative – Mike D noted that there is 30 million dollars now available for capital assistance grants with local transportation providers and offers ABQ Ride assess the applicability.  Bruce R stated they received noticed last week and are looking at that initiative. Their major concern is not using it for a project that needs continuation of other new funding to carry on operations after the grant money is gone.
5. SW Disability Conference October 5-7, 2011 at the Convention Center – Marilyn M stated her presentation regarding bus usage for persons with disabilities will be on October 5th and that while attendance cost is nearly $200, scholarships are available.  Tracy A reminded us all that she suggested Marilyn M discuss this opportunity with Bruce R at the last meeting, that maybe a bus could be on-site for viewing and trial boarding.  Bruce R stated he will look into it with the conference leaders. 
6. Call When Ready (CWR) – Olimpia C asked why a rider has to wait 5 minutes to an hour after calling in for a CWR ride, stating it is too long to wait.  Tracy A stated that it is reasonable to wait up to an hour for a ride given finding a nearby driver with the time to pick the rider up is unpredictable.   Jayne F stated that many riders still feel SunVan is more of a taxi service and Tracy A stated this committee reminds people as often as possible that it is mass transit, not taxi service.
Adjournment: Tracy A adjourned the meeting at 11:57 am.  The next meeting will be held a week later - on the 3rd Tuesday, September 20th , 2011 here at ATC from 10:30 am – 12 pm.  The public is welcome and encouraged to attend.
(Approved 9/20/11)
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